
Pastor’s Notes 
 
Here we are - the last month of 2019!  I pray that this past year has 
been a good one for you.  We certainly have seen some great things 
happen in the life of our church this past year!  Each month it has 
been my privilege to brag on what God has done the previous month 
in our church.  So let me share with you some highlights from the 
month of November. 
November 2nd - We participated in the Grand Junction Holiday 
Bazaar.  We gave away free Christian Christmas ornaments.  It was 
a wonderful way to remind people that Jesus is the reaSON for the 
seaSON! 
November 3rd - The Long Range Planning Committee shared their 
report with the congregation during the Morning Worship service. 
Allan Houston did an excellent job summarizing the committee’s work 
these past several months.  Highlights from the report were: A 
commitment to become better known in our community, a new church 
logo, possible purchase of land on Highway 57, creating a social 
media presence, and a commitment to seek to have events that might 
tap into unreached people in Fayette county. 
November 10th - We had the Baptist Collegiate Ministry Team during 
our Morning Worship Service.  It’s always a blessing to have them in 
our service.  It is encouraging to see their display of faith. Please pray 
for all of our Baptist Collegiate Ministries across the state. 
November 23rd - We delivered 52 shoeboxes for Operation 
Christmas Child.  Thank you to each person who packed a box.  It will 
be exciting to see how God will use those boxes to spread the 
message of His love all over the world! 
November 24th - We had our Community Wide Thanksgiving 
Service.  We had a great time of worship and everyone enjoyed the 
delicious food. 
 
So let’s see what is on the calendar for the month of December. 
December 4th- We will join with Grand Junction United Methodist 
Church for a Community- Wide Christmas Advent Celebration.  This 
will help us get our hearts and minds in the right spirit for Christmas. 
December 7th - Our choir will be singing at the Grand Junction 
Christmas Celebration at the Gin.  You will want to come and see 
our special Christmas tree. 
December 15th - You will want to be here during our morning 
worship service as our choir will be performing their Christmas 
Cantata.  
 

December 15th - Sunday evening will be observing the Lord’s 
Supper.  This is an excellent time to reflect on why Jesus came to 
earth. 
December 24th - We will have our traditional Candlelight Christmas 
Eve service at 5:00 p.m. Please be sure to bring your friends and 
family with you for this special evening.  As always a free gift for all 
who attend. 
December 29th - We will end the holiday season with a Movie Night 
at 6:00 p.m.  I hope you will make plans to be at each and every one 
of these events.   
I also want to say, on behalf of my family, Merry Christmas to each 
and every one of you! May God richly bless you and your family this 
upcoming year! 
Bro. Troy 
 

 
 

Week of Prayer for International Missions 

and Lottie Moon Christmas Offering Goal: $8,800.00 

December 1-8 
 

 
 

 
 

October Report 

Average Attendance in Sunday School          48 

Average Offering                      $4,785.75 


